
 

At Brockenhurst CE Primary School our vision is to inspire a love of learning, within a nurturing Christian environment. 

 

“Loving, Hopeful, Thankful” 

N E W S L E T T E R :  I S S U E  1 7   10th June 2021 

 2019    Welcome:  School Notices: 

Dear Parents and Friends of Brockenhurst CE Primary 

  

I hope you all had a restful half term and that the sunshine is lifting 
everyone’s mood. The children are loving being outdoors and with 
such great grounds we make the most of every opportunity. Next 
week our running track is being completed around the field and 
hopefully the pigs will be arriving. With this in mind we need two 

names for them. Please email all children’s/family suggestions to me. 

 

On this final push to the summer we will be doing many of the usual 
elements within school, but without parent involvement due to the 
current restrictions. We will be holding sports afternoons in phases 
rather than a sports day and performances will be recorded digitally 
rather than being seen live. The children will not miss out, we 
promise. 

 

In light of the existing Pre-School supervisors leaving this week, 
Leesa Groves will be going over as Pre-School leader from Monday 
with Holly Welton taking over her role in YR. YR will miss Mrs Groves 
but she remains an integral part of the school family. 

 

I can also now confirm the staffing for September 2021; this includes 
Pre-School/Badger’s Rest (see below). All INSET days will be the 
same as already published on the website. 

 

 

 
J Littlewood, Head Teacher 

j.littlewood@brockenhurst-primary.hants.sch.uk 

 

 • MDSA’s needed! Do you or someone you know have two 

lunchtimes a week available to be a midday supervisor at 
school? From 1st September we need cover on a Tuesday 
and a Wednesday from 12 to 1:15pm. Please let the office 
know. 

• We are pleased to be able to offer holiday club for two 

weeks during the summer holidays: weeks commencing 26th 
July and 2nd August. You will need to pay and make your 
booking via your Scopay account even if you expressed your 
initial interest in a holiday club. The cost of £25 per day 
includes a morning and afternoon snack; children will need to 
bring their own packed lunch. The day runs from 8am until 
5pm, with drop off between 8-8:30am and pickup between 
4:30-5pm. Please note holiday club sessions are non-
refundable. Payment can be made with childcare vouchers. 
If you would like to use childcare vouchers and have not done 
so previously, please contact the school office with details of 
your voucher provider and reference number.  

• Breakfast and After School Club bookings can now be 
made for the autumn term. Breakfast Club costs £4.50 per 
session including breakfast (for arrivals before 8am). After 
School Club is £10 per session, which includes a snack.  
Please book via Scopay in the usual way or contact the 
office if you would like to arrange payment with childcare 
vouchers. 

• Please would you keep your child’s lunch account in credit 
at all times. We still have a number of accounts which are 
showing a debit balance; school budgets are unable to carry 
this cost. You can add any amount of credit to your account 

– school lunches are currently £2.50 per day. 
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 Important Dates: 

 

Class Teacher Teaching Assistant 

YR Clare Morris Holly Welton 

Y1 Madeline McKay Rachel Kitcher 

Y2 Justina Hudson Jo Nixon 

Y3 Emma Lever &  

Sam Wilcox 

Georgina Cooper & 
Caroline Jones 

Y4 Alana Blick Samantha Lansdowne 

Y5 Julie Edwards & 
Helen Erdbeer 

Georgina Cowell 

Y6 Beth Martin Julie Martin 

ELSA Emma Dunne & Marie Macey-Dare 

 Leader Assistant 

Pre-School Leesa Groves Zoe Shepherd & 
Leanne Hague 

Badger’s Rest Emma Hodkin Helen Olney 
 

  

15th June 

25th June 

1st July 

5th-8th July 

6th July 

7th July 

13th July 

15th July 

23rd July 

 

2021-22 

2nd Sept 

3rd Sept 

6th Sept 

13th-15th Sept 

 

 

Y1 trip to Lepe Country Park 

Y5 trip to St Barbe Museum 

Y6 day trip to Swanage 

Y6 Bikeability 

Y4 to New Forest Activities 

Highcliffe Induction Day 

Priestlands Induction Day 

Bag2School 

Last day of term 

 

 

Inset Day 

Inset Day 

Return to school  

Y6 Residential to Swanage 

 

Pause For Thought 

"It was June, and the world smelled of roses. The sunshine was like powdered gold over the grassy hillside." Maud Hart Lovelace 
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